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In MEMORIAM – December22, 2007
Alice Church was born in 1920 in San Marcos, died December 22, in Houston.  She is survived by her sons Walter (Lee) Church and Robert Church, her daughter Ann Church and grandchildren Walter, Christine, Robert and Lindsey.  

A memorial service for Alice W. Church will be held on 
Saturday, February 16 at 4:00 PM at Westminster United Methodist Church, 5801 San Felipe, Houston

Alice Church, Houston Branch, AAUW Texas Outstanding Member
The 2004 Outstanding Member award recognized Alice Church of the Houston Branch. Alice joined the Houston Branch when she attended her first AAUW meeting in 1960. 

She served as president when the Houston Branch, with 400 members, was at its zenith. During Houston's rapid expansion in the 1970's, she realized that the single, inner-city Houston Branch could no longer serve all women due to the increasing travel times within the area. Her vision resulted in formation of suburban branches in North Harris County, West Harris County, and Fort Bend County.

She was president of AAUW Texas during 1979-1981, a period of great activity and vitality with more than 100 branches and 10,000 members in Texas. She was a popular speaker in branches and either drove or flew her own plane to visit every branch to which she was invited.  She recognized leadership; several women who served on her board became elected leaders of both AAUW Texas and the Association, including Lynette Solomon (later AAUW Texas President and Association Treasurer) and Sylvia Newman (later AAUW Texas President, Southwest Central Regional Director, and AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund President). 

Alice was elected to the AAUW Educational Foundation as a member of the Finance Committee, charged with the oversight of the budget and funding the  awards granted.  She was also elected and served as the Southwest Central Region member of the Association Nominating Committee.

When the call came from the Association Board of Directors that they wanted the 1987 Association Convention to be in Texas -- would Houston be the host? Alice answered with an enthusiastic "YES!"  As Local Arrangements Chair, she organized and led a cadre of volunteers from throughout the state to manage a smoothly run convention where over 1,500 attendees experienced the Texas hospitality of a gracious hostess.

Strong support for education for women has characterized Alice's life.  She provided the initial funding for the Alice and Walter Church American Fellowship, which is now fully complete at over $100,000.  This fellowship provides annual funding for a Texas woman completing her Ph.D. in a field of science.  

Alice was involved in gender equity issues before they were ever recognized as such.  In the 1940's she earned a M.S. in Chemistry and was the first woman in the oil field.  The men didn't trust this "upstart" and insisted that she must at least have a male assistant.  Alice was a successful professional, being granted more than a dozen U.S. patents for her discoveries concerning demulsifiers and desalting products for the refining industry.

Through the years Alice was involved in numerous community activities closely aligned with AAUW's issues and Mission Statement:

1)  She supported public school education by managing the Tutorial Committee for the entire Houston Independent School District's Volunteers in Public Schools (VIPS) program.

2)  She had decades-long participation (including two terms as president of the Houston Chapter) in the United Nations Association-USA, which is a liaison between the United Nations and the U.S. citizenry. 

3)  Alice was instrumental in forming investment clubs, to encourage women to learn and understand more about their personal finances as an outgrowth of the AAUW Topic "Money Talks." She was selected as president of the Houston Chapter of the National Association of Investors' Corp.

Alice was long involved with Christian Community Service Center (CCSC), whose mission is to serve the poor, hungry, homebound, disabled and otherwise needy in the community. For 14 years she drove "Sunshine Meal" routes, delivering meals to homebound persons. She also assisted in job networking, the resale shop, office work and on their Property Committee to assess long-range needs.  In 2003, Alice and her long-time friend Lois Johnson received the Heart to Heart Award as "extraordinary supporters of CCSC."

Alice's life was one of a broad spectrum of enduring contributions:  to AAUW—local, state, and Association; to gender equity for women; to her profession; to the community; and as a pioneering role model for others to follow. She was truly an outstanding AAUW Texas member!
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